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Editorôs Message 
Tom Siwek ï tsiwek@sbcglobal.net 

 
Election Season 

 
We are coming to the end of the process of deciding which elected officials will serve 
us locally and nationally.  As members of FVAC, we now turn towards the elections 
that will decide who represents the club as officers and board members.  For the 
second year, it appears that each of the positions up for election has member who are 

running unopposed.  I find this a little surprising. 
 
Iôve heard from many members over the course of the year with great ideas and strong thoughts about 
the way the club has been run.  This is your opportunity to get involved and shape the future of the club.  I 
know that with family and professional responsibilities, itôs difficult to find time to get involved.  
Participating in the clubôs leadership is not as time consuming as you may think.  The club needs diversity 
in order to get the broadest points of view when weôre faced with having to make decisions. 
 
This coming general meeting presents one of the last opportunities to throw your hat in the ring.  If youôve 
been on the fence about getting involved, give it some thought this week and decide if you can contribute.   
  
Ciao for now, Tom 
 
Link to Archived Newsletters - www.foxvalleyaero.com/newsletters.htm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidentôs Message 
Dominic Saverino ï dominic@teamsaverino.com 

 
Dom didnôt have a report for this month. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tsiwek@sbcglobal.net
http://www.foxvalleyaero.com/newsletters.htm
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Vice Presidentôs Message 
Dennis McFarlane ï highpd119@aol.com 

 

I Hate This Time of Year 
 
Just as the title suggests, I really do dislike late October.  I know there are many 
people who look forward to the seasonal changes, but not me.  I would prefer warm 
weather year around. Itôs crazy in a way.  My sister lives on the southern west coast, 
my brother on the southern east coast, and me, Iôm the one who hates cold weather 

and am stuck in the Midwest.  
 
With that being said, the fall chores we are all saddled with have been taken care of.  There is clean oil in 
the motorcycle, the patio furniture has all been put away, the gutters are cleaned out for the year, and the 
leaves have been mulched so they can break down for next springôs lawn food.  
 
With everything done, Cindy even gave me today, Saturday, off so I could go out and fly with the guys 
another time before the real weather hits.  So why am I here typing on my computer instead of flying?  
Like a lot of this past flying season, at least on my free days, itôs windy and raining.  I had the opportunity 
to fly at a lot of events this year, but to just hang out with the guys at FVAC.  I never really got a break.  
Oh well. 
 
I hope those of you who attended I-Hobby Expo enjoyed the show.  I will be the first to admit that it was 
pretty obvious the manufacturers and distributors are feeling the crunch of a timid economy.  For those of 
you who were searching for a 40% IMAC or an award winning out of the box scale airframe there were a 
few items to look at, but honestly there really wasnôt much being offered.  There was a gaggle of new 
stuff, but it was mostly moderately priced sport glow or smaller electric.  Iôve had the opportunity to talk to 
several club members and those of you who were looking for larger, more involved products were pretty 
disappointed.  Not me though, nope, I found that totally off the wall electric project I was looking for, and 
Cindy most generously has got me one for my birthday - Now to save some shekels for the outrunners 
batteries and speed controls (notice everything is plural) - Iôve also got a not yet released indoor Sopwith 
Pup on my Christmas list as just like every year Februaryôs E-Fest will be here before Iôm ready.  
 
Thatôs about it.  Iôve checked and done a few minor repairs on my airframes.  Most everything has been 
put on maintenance charge for the cooler months.  Other than ñFrozen Fingersò itôs been years since Iôve 
ventured out to fly after the first of November. Perhaps this year will be different.  
 
Dennis 
 

Cindy from Alôs Hobby Shop wants to let the 
membership know that Horizon Hobby has informed 
her that inventory of the new Vapor airplane and Mini 
CX helicopter are tight.  If interested in either product, 

visit the hobby shop before inventory runs out! 

mailto:highpd119@aol.com
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Secretaryôs Report 
Tom Spriet ï tom@etglass.com 

 
Minutes of the October 9, 2008 General Meeting 

 
 
Vice President Dennis McFarlane called the meeting to order at 7:34 P.M.   
 
 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Secretary ï Thomas Spriet:  Requested a motion to accept the minutes as published in the September 
newsletter.  Motion made by John Fisher, second by Steve Gawlik. 
 
Treasurer / Membership Chairman ï Paul Jacobs:  Paul reported a balance of $20,725.81 in the club 
treasury. We will need these monies for our Christmas party and upcoming field repairs and scheduled 
maintenance.  Motion to accept the report was made by Tom Siwek, second by Norm Johnson.   We are 
at 234 members.  Dues renewal time is here. Please forward checks to our P.O. Box.  New member 
Richard Johnson was introduced. 
 
 
Field Chairman ï Greg Bohler:  Next spring we will be changing out the safety nets with tennis poles 
and nets from the Batavia School District.  They are used and need a little T.L.C. but are very 
serviceable.  We will install them in the spring but they will require a little clean up so if anyone has the 
time this winter to do so please contact Greg.   
 
Safety Chairman ï Karl Griesbaum:  If during taxi or take off everything is not going well, please abort 
the take-off.  Whether it be the weather or hardware Check out the immediate problem, make the 
appropriate adjustments and then try again.  If it is deemed that field repairs are not possible or the 
current weather conditions are not suitable for your abilities then do not fly that aircraft. It is far better to 
walk away without injury to yourself, others, or damage to your aircraft, then to continue and make a bad 
situation worse. 
 
Flypaper Editor ï Tom Siwek:  Nothing to report. 
 
Government relations ï Dominic Saverino / John Turner:  Nothing to report. 
 
Chief Flight Instructor ï Dan Compton:  2 new solos this month are Jim Clousing and Bob Woodhouse.  
If you see them at the field, make them welcome and say hi! 
 
Fun Fly Chairman ï John Turner:  The November fun fly will be a NASCAR related event with Ground 
performance the most important aspect. 10:00 start.  All airplanes welcome whether it be gas or electric. 
Come out and have fun!  Fly and Driveé..  Itôs going to be a fun day!  On October 17

th
, there will be a 

birthday party for a group of kids.  Please come out and fly if possible. 
 
Event Reports 
 
Swap Shop ï Jim Toth ï We have secured a 15,000 sq. ft. facility at the Kane County Fairgrounds.  The 
swap will again be held in February. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tom@etglass.com
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Show and Tell 
 
New planes were shown by the following members: 
 
Hangar 9 T-34      John Turner 
 
 
Mini CX helicopter  Dennis McFarlane 
 
 
Mini vapor airplane  Dennis McFarlane 
 
 
 
 
New Business 
 
Christmas Party ï Cindy McFarlane ï We have a DJ for the Christmas party, Please send in your 
reservations, Itôs gonna be a great time!  The cost of Christmas party will be posted.  Big Dog raffle will be 
an optional $25.00 per member.  
 
Events ï Next year we will only 5 events:  Kids fun fly in May, Alôs helicopter in June, Festival of flight in 
July (this will be our only major money making event for the year), IMAC in August and Pattern in 
September. 
 
Elections ï Tom Siwek has mentioned he will run for V.P.  Any interested parties in the future operations 
of our club please contact the board to be placed on the ballot.  Elections will be held at the Christmas 
Party. 
 
Vice President Dennis McFarlane adjourned the meeting @ 8:20 P.M. 
 
 
Vice President McFarlane adjourned the meeting @ 8:20 P.M. 
 
Tom Spriet 
FVAC Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2008 Calendar ï FVAC Events 

11/8 Fun Fly FVAC Field 
11/13 Board Meeting 6:30 ï St. Charles Township 
11/13 General Meeting 7:30 ï St. Charles Township 

12/5 FVAC Christmas Party Hilton Garden Inn 
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Treasurerôs & Membership Chairmanôs Report 
Paul Jacobs ï paul_jacobs@att.net 

 
We are now at 236 members as we welcome Conner Weddle and Richard Johnson to 
the roster.  Itôs time for renewal of your membership so donôt forget to send in a check 
to the P.O. Box 837 in St. Charles or send to my home address 1010 Bankfield Ct. 
Naperville IL 60540.  Dues remain at $100 for 2009 and for family members with their 
own AMA number and children under 18 and living at the same address the dues are 
an additional $25 each. 
 

The treasury remains around $20,000 with the slowing down for the winter season but Greg Bohler is 
planning next yearsô expenditures to maintain and improve our field to keep it one of the best in the 
country. 
 
Donôt forget to RSVP for the Christmas Party coming up on December 5

th
.  There will be plenty of raffle 

prizes to be given away and this year every member has an equal chance as the points system was 
eliminated.  Members attending the party will receive tickets to win the items but you must attend to win. 
See the Christmas Party invitation elsewhere in this Flypaper.  Donôt forget that if you pay your dues by 
December 5, you can also pay $25 to enter the ñBig Dogò raffle held at the party. 
 
Till next month,  
Paul 
 
 
  

Field Chairmanôs Report 
Greg Bohler ï gbohler@sbcglobal.net 

 
The cold months are sneaking up on us.  Everyone is starting to think about their winter 
projects.  I also am planning for the winter in my work shop.  It has been a crazy 
season and I didn't get to spend much of it with my friends at the field.  I plan on 
remedying that next year. 
  
The field looks to be in really good shape.  We usually start to button up things for the 
season in November.  We will stop cutting the grass, the porta-pottie will go away, and 

trash pick-ups will cease.  Around the second week in November we will bring the grills and blast shields 
in for the season to protect them from the winter weather.  Anyone interested in a last cook out at the field 
may want to take advantage of the next couple weeks if they can.  By the middle of November, the only 
people we see at the field are the die hard all season fliers.  They are incredible and have more ambition 
to brave the elements than I do.  My hat is off to those guys.   
  
Our plans are under way for spring already.  When the weather breaks, we are planning to re-seal the 
runway and install the new tennis net standards.  We hope to do this early in the year.  We will keep 
everyone posted. 
  
I hope to see all of my friends that I didn't get to spend enough time with this summer at the Christmas 
party. 
Greg

mailto:paul_jacobs@att.net
mailto:gbohler@sbcglobal.net
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Fun-Fly Chairmanôs Report 
(A.K.A. John Turner)  ï john.turner@bayercropscience.com 

 

Our Race around the Park and the One Minute Drill 
 

For those of you who missed this monthôs fun fly, you missed a good one!  Both novice 
and expert flyers (9 pilots) were challenged by taxiing their planes around a pre-
determined course set up on the runway for the best lowest time.  During the taxiing 
event, the clock did not stop when planes lost power to their engine and the pit crew 

had to run out for a restart and continue the race.  The best lowest time was scored by John Fisher with a 
speedy run of 0:32 seconds and a close tie by Dan Compton.  Steve Gawlik had engine problems during 
turn 2 and 4 and finished last with time of 69 seconds.   A good glow driver and electric started became 
your best friend!   
  
Once pilots reached the finished line their second task was to take off and fly around the field for a one 
minute flight.  The closest time to the one minute mark was considered the winner.  Armin Weber made 
up for lost taxing time by placing first with his one minute flight with a time of 58 seconds.   
 
Once all the times were entered into the system, the CD then took a measurement of the propôs length 
and divided it by the total score.  Yes, the length of the prop could give the pilot that extra edge for the 
winners circle.  Everyone certainly enjoyed this simple fun fly!  The taxiing course created more 
excitement for pilots and their planes and aircraft with a steerable tailwheel had an advantage over with 
their tri cycle equipment.  Maybe during our 2009 Annual Fun fly in January, I might set up a taxi course 
for those who want to try out their skis or floats.  Hey, only 2+ months away!   
 
Final results for the event 
 

Pilot 
Track 
Time 

Flight 
Time 

Total 
Time 

Prop 
Size Final Finish 

John Fisher 31 68 99 16 6.19 1 

Armin Weber 35 58 93 15 6.20 2 

Paul Jacobs 48 62 110 15 7.33 3 

Steve Gawlik 69 68 137 15 9.13 4 

Tom Siwek  41 62 103 11 9.36 5 

John Turner 36 69 105 11 9.55 6 

Sal Perno 45 90 135 14 9.64 7 

Dan Compton 32 65 97 10 9.70 8 

Tom Siwek Sr. 52 74 126 11 11.45 9 
 
For some good old birthday fun, the family of Mr. and Mrs. Perry inquired if the FVAC would be open for 
their sonôs 3 year old (Jack) birthday party.  Mrs. Elizabeth Perry was instrumental for contacting the club 
and asking permission.  On Friday October 17

th
 about a dozen young ñfuture pilotsò came out that 

afternoon with their momôs and dadôs to watch our club fly planes and helicopters.  The day provided 
excitement for the birthday boy ï Jack and his friends.  During noon lunch, model wooden planes and 
helicopters were painted by the children and placed on the bleachers for show and tell.  Pizza, birthday 
cake and beverage were provided by the Perry Family.  This BD was a great PR for our club and 
opportunity to tell the parents about our club and next yearôs kidôs day.  The day ended with clean up and 
many excited children looking for a good place to nap.  Thanks to the FVAC pilots who participated!  
 
Next month, come on out for a Turkey Fry.  Fly Safe! 
J.T.

mailto:john.turner@bayercropsicence.com
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Chief Flight Instructorôs Report 
Dan Compton ï trainu2fly@comcast.net 

 
Dan didnôt have a report for this month. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2008 FVAC Flight Instructors 

Name Contact Information Note 

Dan Compton Cell: 630-664-6426 trainu2fly@comcast.net Chief Flight 
Instructor 

John Fischer Cell: 312-518-0075 jeffxx@comcast.net  

Cliff Fullhart Home: 630-397-5033 
Work: 630-668-0111 

cfullhart@farmersagent.com Prefers 24 hrs. 
notice during 
business hrs. 

Alan Galle Cell: 630-697-8464 ajgalle@comcast.net  

John Horvath Cell: 630-440-7398 horvatsky@comcast.net  

Paul Jacobs Cell: 630-908-9955 paul_jacobs@att.net  

Mike Kostecki Cell: 630-373-2722 Mkostecki503@comcast.net  

Dennis McFarlane  Highpd119@aol.com Not available Friday 
or Sunday. 

Tom Siwek Cell: 630-677-5855 tsiwek@sbcglobal.net Available primarily 
on weekends. 

Bill Sponsler Cell: 847-323-6578 bsponsler@comcast.net  

Dave Taitel Work: 847-537-8669 davet@venturehobbies.com  

Jason Walsh Cell: 630-291-1872 jwalsh1@ameritech.net  

 

mailto:trainu2fly@comcast.net
mailto:trainu2fly@comcast.net
mailto:jeffxx@comcast.net
mailto:cfullhart@farmersagent.com
mailto:ajgalle@comcast.net
mailto:horvatsky@comcast.net
mailto:paul_jacobs@att.net
mailto:Mkostecki503@comcast.net
mailto:Highpd119@aol.com
mailto:tsiwek@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bsponsler@comcast.net
mailto:davet@venturehobbies.com
mailto:jwalsh1@ameritech.net
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Fox Valley Aero Club Christmas Party 

Friday, December 5
th
 

HILTON GARDEN INN 
4070 EAST MAIN STREET 

ST. CHARLES, IL 
 

CASH BAR 6:00 P.M. 

DINNER 7:00 P.M. 

RAFFLE & ENTERTAINMENT  

8:00 P.M.-12:00 MIDNIGHT 
DANCING & ENTERTAINMENT PROV IDED BY  

Ricky Lee DJ 
 

SINGLE $25 COUPLES $40 
 

R.S.V.P. WITH ENTRÉE CHOICE BY 12/1/08 

(paul_jacobs@att.net) 

  Fish ï Chicken ï Beef 
 

ALL PAYMENTS ARE DUE BY 12/5/08 

At the door there will be NO MENU CHOICES &  

THOSE WITHOUT AN R.S.V.P. COST WILL BE Single $30 Couples $50 

 

Paul Jacobs 

1010 Bankfield Ct. 

Naperville, IL 60540 
 

 ROOMS ARE AVAILABLE AT $94.00 PER ROOM 

CALL HILTON GARDEN (630-584-0700) AND TELL THEM YOU ARE WITH  

FOX VALLEY AERO CLUB 

  
 

mailto:paul_jacobs@att.net
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FVAC Membership Renewal 2009 

 
Annual Dues remain at $100 

 

Family Members are $25 each. 
Must be an AMA member and live in the same 

household.  Children must be 18 or under. 

 

Pay dues by December 1, 2009 and be eligible to enter 

the BIG DOG Raffle 

 

BIG DOG RAFFLE IS $25 AND WINNER  

WILL BE DRAWN AT THE CHRISTMAS PARTY  

 

Make all checks payable to the FVAC and mail to: 

 

Fox Valley Aero Club 

P.O. Box 837 

St. Charles, IL 60174-837 

 

Or mail to:  

 

Paul Jacobs 

1010 Bankfield Ct. 

Naperville, IL 60540 
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FOX VALLEY AERO CLUB  

 

RADIO CO NTROL  

SWAP MEET 
 

Saturday, February 21, 2009 

Location: KANE COUNTY FAIR GROUNDS  

St. Charles, IL 60175 

Use Randall Rd. entrance between Rdôs # 64 and #38 

 

BUY, SELL and/or TRADE  
RC Airplanes, Helicopters, Cars and Boats 

 

Biggest SWAP in Illinois with 15,000 sq ft. of heated facility, 

washrooms and food service available and hundreds of tables for 

you and dealers. 

 

TABLE RENTAL $13.00 EA. PREPAID 

$15.00 AT THE DOOR ï TABLE SET UP AT 8:00AM  
  

OPEN ADMISSION AT 9:00AM TO 3:00PM  
 

COST ï $5.00 PER ADULT 

CHILDREN UNDER 12 FREE 
 

FOR TABLE RESERVATIONS AND INFORMATION  
 

CONTACT JIM TOTH 847-888-8890 

Fax: 847-888-0992 

E-MAIL: jimhaydu2@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

mailto:jimhaydu2@sbcglobal.net
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Club member Amanda Weldy submitted photos from a recent visit of the 149th Fighter 
Squadron from Lackland AFB.  The group was in Champaign to do a fly-over for the  

U of I ï Louisiana-Lafayette football game. 
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Please patronize your local hobby shops! 

 

 
 

 

 

Main Street Commons 
3627 East Main St., St. Charles, IL 60174 

630-587-1256 

 

Monday: 12:00 to 8:00 P.M. 

Tuesday through Friday: 10:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M. 

Saturday: 9:00 A.M. to 5:30 P.M. 

Sunday: Closed 
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For sanitation services, contact Brian Flood @ 630-261-0542 

 

 

This monthôs DOD offering! 

 

 
 

Amanda reminds us all to get our boot shopping done before the snow starts to fall. 

 


